Dear Neighbor,

Thanks to the generosity of our community, construction at Castro/Mistral Elementary Schools continues. Passed by voters in 2012, Measure G generates funding to provide safe, efficient, and modern facilities for Mountain View Whisman School District students and staff.

This summer, the District is remodeling some classrooms, as well as demolishing the current Multi-Use Room to build new Mistral Elementary kindergarten classrooms. All of Castro Elementary classrooms will be packing to move into their new school that opens to students in August. Thank you for your patience during this work.

Regards, Ayindé Rudolph, Ed.D. Superintendent

**You will notice continued construction** noise and truck traffic around the school. We will do our best to limit the disruption to the neighborhood, but please know there will be a noticeable impact to you and your fellow neighbors. If you would like to report noise issues or other construction concerns, please contact Robert Clark, Ed.D., CBO, at rclark@mvwsd.org or 650-526-3500.

**Para este anuncio en español**, por favor vaya a www.mvwsd.org/MeasureG



Report or

# School construction in your neighborhood

Please check www.mvwsd.org/MeasureG for the latest construction news. Thank you for your support, patience, and partnership as we improve facilities for our community's children.

MVWSD 750 A San Pierre Way Mountain View, CA 94043

**Get in Touch** 

facebook.com/MVWSD/

**y** #MVWSD

MVWSD.org/MeasureG

## School construction projects in your neighborhood

The fence lines are estimated, pending contractor placement in the field.

#### Castro/Mistral Elementaries

### Projects

- New Castro Elementary School
- Shared Multi-Use Room and Library
- Four classroom wings to be used for Mistral
- Remodeled classrooms

#### Timing

Through late fall 2018

#### What to expect this summer:

All of Castro and many of Mistral's teachers will pack and move to new classrooms this summer. Castro's new school will open to students in August 2018.

The current Castro/Mistral library, school office and other areas will be under construction this summer. Mistral's main entrance will move to the north.

The current Castro/Mistral multi-use room on Escuela will be torn down to make way for the Mistral kindergarten wing construction. The new kinder wing is scheduled to be complete in late fall 2018.

Additionally, Escuela Avenue in front of the school will undergo construction as part of a separate City of Mountain View project. The Escuela parking lot will be renovated to increase traffic flow and improve safety. Please expect no access to the school offices, classrooms and Escuela parking lot this summer. There will be the sound of beeping from trucks, and likely work on Saturdays.

